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A Baptism-shaped Life 
Rev. Benjamin Broadbent 

 

In his book “Fear of the Other,” Will Willimon wonders about the ways in which humans divide ourselves into we 
and they, neighbor and stranger, friend and enemy. Do we stress our individual identities to the point of 
overstressing our uniqueness? “While we are so proudly asserting that ‘I am me,’” Willimon writes, “Christians must 
also stress that my signifiers like class, gender, tribe, race, and history are being reframed and reinterpreted by the 
infinitely more determinative qualifier – baptized.”.  
 

I caught my breath when I read that last word. Is baptism really that important, that determinative? In early January 
each year, the church remembers the story of Jesus’ baptism, which prefigures our own baptism. In baptism, we 
are symbolically put to death and raised to new life. Cultural signifiers we use to justify “us over them” are washed 
off in the waters of baptism. On the other side of baptism, we belong to a humanity that has fallen short of the glory 
of God, and yet a humanity which God loves enough to save. How does God save? 
 

 By creating humans in God’s own image 

 By sending prophets to bring warnings and to show a way out of no way 

 By incarnating in the birth of Jesus 

 By entering the waters of baptism  

 By becoming vulnerable to death on a cross 

 By rising from the grave on the third day 

 By sending the Holy Spirit and hovering over our every day so that we might live a Baptism-shaped life 
 

If you remember one thing throughout 2017, remember this: baptized, we are not who the wider culture wants to 

say we are. We are who God says we are, along with our brother Jesus: “Beloved, in whom I am well pleased.” 
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INTERESTED IN  JOINI NG? 
 

Step 1: New Member Orientation 
Attend the New Member Orientation after worship on Sunday, 
January 8, 11:45-1:45 in the Media Room of the Pilgrim Center. 
Lunch included. Childcare available upon request. During this 
program, you will learn about the history and theology of our 
denomination, the United Church of Christ, as well as the identity 
and traditions of our local congregation. Come with questions! 
 

RSVP, including childcare request, to office@uccseb.org by 
Wednesday, January 4, so that we can plan for your participation. 
 

Step 2: Reception of New Members 
New Members will join in a ceremony that is part of our 10:30 
worship service on Sunday, January 22. 
Note: We need to know by noon on Wednesday, January 18, 
whether you are planning to join. 
 

Step 3: Participate in the Life of the Church 
We welcome your full participation as a member in the life of our 
church. As members, we challenge ourselves to: 

 Attend Sunday services regularly 

 Deepen spiritually by participating in one church initiative  

 Serve faithfully with the church in the wider community 

 Give generously of our financial resources 

 Aspire to a leadership role 

 Tell others about the church and why it means so much to us 
 

Frequently Asked Questions… 
1. What if I can’t make it to the orientation? Our next New 

Member Orientation will be later in the Spring. 
2. What if I can’t make it to the joining ceremony? We’ll have 

you join in absentia, then introduce you on a subsequent 
Sunday. 

3. Do my kids join with me? While all baptized people, including 
infants, are members of the Body of Christ, local church 
membership is for anyone over confirmation age (14 or so). 
Children are invited to join us for the orientation lunch and we 
would love for them to be with you during the joining 
ceremony. 

4. What if I still have questions after the orientation? Our 
pastors can be available during the week, in person or over 
the phone, to continue in conversation. 

 

 

 
 
 

Sunday Worship service at 10:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary 
 

 
 

January 1 – New year’s Day 
1st Sunday after Christmas 

Today all ages gather for multi-generational worship with Holy 
Communion. Rev. Rachel Knuth, Associate Minister for 
Children & Families, preaches a sermon on Matthew 2:1-12 
entitled “Star in the East.” 
 

 

January 8 – Baptism of Christ Sunday 
This is the first Sunday after Epiphany and our Handbell 
Ensemble shares worship music. We will hear the story of 
Jesus’ Baptism and Rev. Benjamin Broadbent, Senior Minister, 
preaches a sermon on Matthew 3:13-17 entitled “Returning to 
the River.” 
 
 

January 15 – 2nd Sunday after Epiphany 
On this Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday weekend, and on the 
eve of the anniversary of the historic Roe v. Wade Supreme 
Court decision, our Chancel Choir sings and Rev. Broadbent 
preaches a sermon on Isaiah 49:1-7 entitled “Choice Is Still 
Important.” 
 

January 22 – 3rd Sunday after Epiphany 
Our congregation gathers for its annual meeting following a 
worship service which includes the reception of new members, 
an anthem by the Chancel Choir, and a sermon by Rev. 
Broadbent based on Matthew 4:12-25 entitled “Called 
Together, Sent Together. 
 

January 29 – 4th Sunday after Epiphany 
Rev. Brian Plaugher, Minister of Music, preaches on this 
U.C.C. Health and Human Services Sunday a sermon on 
Matthew 5:1-12 entitled “Blessed are You.” 

 

Coming in February… Season of Epiphany continues, Multi-
Generational Worship with Holy Communion, Evolution 
Sunday, Transfiguration Sunday. 
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C H I L D R E N ’ S  M I N I S T R Y  

 
Jan 1 Multi-Generational Worship Service 

Jan 8 Pre-School & Kindergarten - Epiphany - Room 5 

 1-3 Grade – Epiphany - Room 6 

Jan 15 Pre-School & Kindergarten - Holy Baptism - Room 5 

 1-3 Grade - Jesus is Baptized - Room 6 

Jan 22 Pre-School & Kindergarten –  

 Parable of the Good Shepherd - Room 5 

 1-3 Grade Jesus in the Wilderness - Room 6 

Jan 29 Pre-School & Kindergarten –  

 Parable of the Good Samaritan - Room 5 

 1-3 Grade Follow Me - Room 6 
 

4th & 5th Grade Sunday School 
The children in this age group are wishing for 
a Sunday School class.  If you are available to 
teach, please contact Pastor Rachel, 
Associate Minister for Children & Families, 
who will provide curriculum and orientation.   

 

We are seeking class teachers for one of three Spring blocks: 
January 8-February 26, March 12-April 9, April 23-May 21.   
 
 

 
Church Council and the Board of Trustees will hold a joint 
budget meeting on January 11 at 7 PM in the Media Room 

 
We have updated Church Directories available in the 
church office – come pick one up!  And if you have 
any changes in your contact information, please let 
Karin in the church office know: office @uccseb.org 
or 707.823.2484. 
Barbara Wilson has a new phone number: 
707.827.3567.  

                      N E W  I N  T H E  N U R S E R Y !  
Changes are coming to the Nursery program! With gratitude for 
their dedicated service, we thank Fran Rasmus and Jenna 
Gonzales, along with Libby Plaugher, Margaux Jame, and Jane 
Rasmus for their presence in our Nursery.  This group of adults 
and youth have lovingly staffed our Nursery every week for the 
last several years.  We thank you! This Fall two of our middle 
schoolers, Charlotte Mitchell and Laura Emerson, also 
volunteered in the Nursery, and we thank them for their service. 
 

As part of the Safe Church program, and from a desire for our 
members to attend worship services regularly, the church has 
hired two Nursery Attendants.  The Safe Church program 

requires that we have two adults 
(background-checked, over 18) working 
with our children at all times.  We welcome 
Jamie Holmes and Laurelin Lewis to our 
Nursery! Jamie is a student at Sonoma 
State University, working towards her 
Bachelor's in Early Childhood Education, 
and is an experienced child care 
provider.  Laurelin Lewis is a gymnastics 
instructor, mother, and 
comes to us after 
working in the Nursery 
at Church of the 

Incarnation in Santa Rosa.  We are delighted 
to welcome these safe, calm, patient, 
experienced child care providers to our 
Nursery program.   
 

We also welcome Jenna Gonzales, our new 
Nursery Coordinator. She has volunteered to 
help manage the scheduling and weekly 
oversight of the Nursery Attendants.  We 
thank you Jenna for your continued service! 
 

Our high school students, Libby Plaugher, Margaux Jame, and 
Jane Rasmus will continue to volunteer in the Nursery on a 
rotational basis, and we are so grateful for their ongoing presence 
in our Nursery.  Thank you, students! 

Jamie Holmes 

Laurelin Lewis  



 
 
 

 
 

 

127T H  ANNUAL MEETING . 
The 127th Annual Meeting of The Community 
Church of Sebastopol will be on Sunday, 
January 22nd, immediately following worship 
in the church sanctuary.  This will be a 
significant meeting and your attendance is 
encouraged.  In addition to receiving our annual committee 
reports, we will elect new officers and adopt a budget for 2017.  
Childcare will be available.  

 

All committee chairs need to turn in their annual report to the 
church office by January 3, 2015.  Please call the church office – 
823-2484 – if you have any questions or would like to see copies 
of previous reports to help you get started. 
 

 
 

U K U L E L E  G R O U P  M E E T S  O N  F R I D A Y S  
 

The UkeStars will continue to meet on Fridays in 
the Fellowship Hall for their jam sessions and 
weekly practice from 10-11:30 AM.  For 
information please call Vicki Reno at 827-3668 or 
email at vreno@comcast.net. 

 

    G R I E F  S U P P O R T  G R O U P  
Join Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna Simms in the 
Fireside Room on Thursday evenings at 7PM as they 
facilitate a support group dealing with the pain of 
grief.  Losing a loved one, whether it be a recent loss, or from 
years past, can be difficult to process.  Please call Harry or 
Susanna at 829-7769 if you have any questions.  The group 
meets each Thursday at 7PM in the Fireside Room.  There is no 
charge and the group is open to all. 

 

RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTERS ONLINE  
To receive the monthly newsletter online, visit 
http://www.uccseb.org/Newsletters.php.  Go Green and sign up 
for the online newsletter.  Save paper, save postage and save 
money!  

1 Barbara Walton 16 Louise Wakefield 

3 Louise Hallberg 17 Rhonda Matheny 

 Gary Gordon 19 Ernie Erler 

4 Tom Dilley  Frank Mayhew 

 Brenna Hinckley Adamo  Jeremy Felton 

 Jansen Look  Eileen Ahvenainen 

5 Pat Dilley 20 Ellie Wilson 

 Marian McDonald  Karl Kachigan 

6 Marge Holland  Dylan Arendt 

 Diana Wilson  Tori McNamara 

 Margaret Ahvenainen  Benjy Margulis 

 Allison Kalemba 21 Steve Bradley 

7 Garrett Lamm  Riley Yaylian 

8 Hollace Archer 23 Jane Rasmus 

 Sharon Olson  Joanne Matson 

 Susan Nestor 24 Chris Wagner 

9 Suzie Ross  Jan MacDonald 

 Ted Babcock  Amy Van Leeuwen 

11 Madeline Felton 25 Bill McMillon 

 Josh Margulis 26 Glenda Elvy 

12 Virginia Hughes  Paula Berndt 

 Gail Thomas 28 Roberta Feige 

 Jim McLeod  Garth Watson 

 Kevin Bench 29 Martha Rowlands 

14 Vicki Reno  Bruce Petersilge 

15 Julie Smith  Emily Davis 

 Edythe Briggs 30 Gene Nelson 

 Leddi Piccinotti  Alan Murakami 

16 Laurie Felciano 31 Harry Sullivan 
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M E M B E R S - A T - L AR G E :   
Y O U R  C O U N C I L  R E P R E S E N T AT I V E S  

Irma Bachelor (707-829-5485), Mary Coleman (707-861-9444), 
Marian McDonald (707-338-5156) and Marna McKenzie (505-
660-1725) are the Members-at-Large to the Church Council for 
this year.  If you have any issues you would like brought to the 
Council’s attention, one of the Members-at-Large can help you 
out.  Look for their bright red “Member at Large” name badge on 
Sunday mornings. 
 

 

BAKED GOODS FOR SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR 
We need to stock up with goodies to share during our 
Coffee Hour!  If you have cookies, cake or some kind 
of treat we can serve after church, please bring it by 
the church wrapped for the freezer and we can save it for next 
Sunday.  Thanks! 

 

 

NAME TAGS? 
 

If your name tag has come up missing, or you don’t 
have a name tag, we’d like to get one for you!  And if 

you already have your name tag, please make a habit of clipping 
it on to help all of us remember your name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, print C L E A R L Y the 
first and last name you would like to see on your church name 
tag.  Leave this request in the church office or collection plate:  
 

 First Name _______________________________________ 
 

 Last Name________________________________________ 

 
 

Minister of Music, Brian Plaugher requests that you take 
a few moments and jot down the titles of your favorite 
hymns to help with future worship planning.  Please leave 
this in the collection plate or in the church office. 
 

 

Your Name:   
 

Favorite Hymns: _______________________________  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE  
 

The Nominating Committee will be calling you soon to ask you to 
volunteer for committees and boards at The Community Church.  
Please give prayerful consideration as to where you would like to serve 
in the year 2017. 
 

 Adult Education Committee:  Plans classes, workshops, 
Bible studies for adults 

 

 Board of Christian Education:  Responsible to guide and 
support Sunday Children’s Ministries.  Also works on special 
events, such as the Advent Event. 

 

 Memorial & Endowment:  Manages funds given as 
endowments and memorials; plans educational events for 
the congregation and community. 

 

 Mission & Outreach:  Concerned with meeting human 
needs in the local community, the nation and the world; 
presents educational programs and projects. 

 

 Nominating Committee:  Responsible for obtaining persons 
to serve the church on boards and committees. 

 

 Personnel Committee:  Establishes and maintains 
personnel policies; meets with church staff; addresses 
personnel issues. 

 

 Board of Trustees:  Responsible for care and custody of 
the property and financial affairs of the church. 

 

 Youth Committee:  Support group for the youth groups and 
their advisors.  Responsible for finding and training youth 
leaders 

 

 Diaconate:  Help coordinate Sunday morning volunteers 
and act as church liaison during memorial services.   

 

    
 

Please consider me for the following Board or Committee: 
 
 
 

Name__________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number___________________________________ 
 

Please complete and return to the church office.  Thank you. 
 

 



Thank YOU  Thank YOU  Thank YOU  Thank YOU  
 

 Thank you to Pastor Rachel and Kathy Matthies for 
organizing our Advent Event & Lunch. And a special thank 
you to Beth Larssen for saving the day with greens! 

 Thank you to Joanne Matson and Janet Minton for the extra 
office help - greatly appreciated! 

 Thank you to Doris Rowe for quietly coming in each week to 
ready the pews for Sunday. 

 Thank you to Dennis and Sharon Olson for preparing all the 
Christmas Eve beeswax and congregational candles. 

 Thank you to Jeff & Paula Pierce for placing our poinsettias 
on display and thank you to all who delivered poinsettias to 
our church families. 

 Thank you to Olivia Stoll, and friends for presenting the 
wonderful family Christmas Concert to 
benefit children in need. 

 Thank you to Kathy Matthies for all of our 
Advent and Christmas banners. 

 Thank you to Kathy Bell for coordinating 
our Christmas Eve ushers and greeters.  

 Thank you to Gail Thomas for making the 
arrangements for all of our beautiful 
Christmas greens. 

 Thank you to all our acolytes, ushers, 
greeters and musical leaders for making our Christmas Eve 
services so special. 

 Thank you to Pastor Ben and Joanne Matson for the homey 
touches to the kitchen off the Fireside Room – new curtains, 
and spiffy accessories to help all of us keep the kitchen clean! 

 Thank you to the Committee for Mission & Outreach for 
spearheading our Christmas collections for the needy – each 
year you inspire us even more! 

 Thank you to the 6th grade classes at Hillcrest Middle School 
& Apple Blossom for their participation in our Shoebox 
Ministry – they filled 43 shoeboxes!  

 Thank you to Tom Dilley – our volunteer extraordinaire, 
helping with our campus building issues and repairs! 
 

Thank YOU  Thank YOU  Thank YOU  Thank YOU  

S U N D A Y  M O R N I N G S  A T  9 : 0 0  A M  
 

Beginning Sunday, January 8, the following programs will be 
offered on the church campus from 9:00 – 10:15 a.m.: 
 

Middle School Youth Group – Students in grades 6 – 8 invited 
to the “Breakfast Club” in the Youth Lounge. Same awesome 
program we used to have on Sunday afternoons, now at a 
different time. Afterwards, come to community worship with your 
family or sit with other youth and Ross Galleto, our Director of 
Youth Ministries. 
 

Adult Bible Study – This class in the Fireside Room is open to 
everyone. This year, we will focus on the Gospel of Matthew. 
Bring your Bible and your coffee (or tea) mug. Rev. Broadbent 
will start the class each Sunday morning before handing it off to 
capable discussion leaders. 
 

Nursery – Infants through 3 year olds are welcome in the Nursery 
on Sunday mornings 9:00 a.m. – Noon. Our new Nursery 
Attendants, trained and background-checked, provide a safe and 
nurturing atmosphere for your youngest members. 
 

Do you have ideas about additional programs that could be 
offered during the 9:00 hour on Sunday mornings? Let a member 
of our church staff team know.  

 

WOMEN ’S W INTER RETREAT  
Circle of Trust with Rev. Curran Reichert 

 

Please plan on joining us for a wonderful 
weekend, in a relaxing setting with a 
fabulous facilitator! 
 

Date: January 13-15, 2017 
Location: Angela Center, Santa Rosa 
Facilitator: Rev. Curran Reichert 
Theme: Circle of Trust 
 

Registration forms are available in the church office, online at: 
http://www.uccseb.org/docs/2017.Womens.Retreat.pdf  
 

Questions?  Please contact Jane Huneke at 795-5451 or 
jhunkek1@att.net or Joyce Cox at 829-0750 or b-j-cox@att.net 
 

http://www.uccseb.org/docs/2017.Womens.Retreat.pdf
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Joys & Concerns 

Deaths 

We were all saddened by the untimely death of church member 
Carole Hudlow who died on December 3.  A memorial service 
was held at the Community Church on December 10 officiated by 
Revs. Broadbent and Knuth. Carole was very involved in many 
aspects of the Community Church and her smiling face and loving 

heart will be missed. Our love and prayers 
to the Hudlow Family, and all her dear 
friends in this community of faith. 
 
Condolences to the family of Cecil Crowe, a 
long-time friend of the Community Church, 

who passed away on December 3 at the age of 95. Before moving 
to a care home in Santa Rosa, Cecile and his late wife, Margaret, 
had been frequent visitors to our church since 1997. 

Baptism 

Allie Lue Curran was baptized into the family of Christ on 
November 27 at the Community Church, officiated by Rev. 
Benjamin Broadbent and long-time family friend, Rev. Lizann 
Bassham.  Loving parents are Darlene Buchannan-Curran and 
Wes Curran.  Grandparents are Luanne and Sid Buchannan.  Our 
prayers and blessings are with Allie as she begins her walk in the 
Christian faith. 

Prayers 

Continued prayers for Donna Tappan as she struggles to manage 
pain and make her way back to the comfort of her home. She 
continues to make progress and appreciates your positive 
thoughts and healing prayers. Cards may be sent to Donna at 
1433 Ludwig Ave, Santa Rosa, 95407. To help with medical 
expenses, search “Donna Tappan” at www.plumfund.com..  
 

Prayers for Judy Peterson as she recovers from a broken foot.  
Grateful for the knee scooter from Judy Stupfel, it helps her 
manage her non-weight bearing maneuvers, per doctor orders!  
 

Prayers for Nancy Mathews who is now home following rehab for 
wrist surgery. 

Christmas Eve Pageant  
Thank you to Pastor Rachel and all the parents for your help with 
the Christmas Eve Pageant – the children were adorable and we 

had so many children involved in the pageant 
– wonderful!  Costumes were organized by 
Kathy Bell and Paula Berndt; Snacks were 
provided by Laurie, Stuart and Charlotte 
Mitchell; Our musicians for the Christmas 
Eve pageant were Dawson Bell, Andy 
DelMonte, Jan Kahdeman, Vera Patten and 
Brian Plaugher. 
 

 
 

Specia l  Thank You Notes  
Thank you to the Community Church community for everything 
you have done for Darryl and myself during his illness and after 
his death.  Words cannot express the deep gratitude for your 
prayers, phone calls and visits both during Darryl’s illness and 
following his death.  There are so many to thank for his beautiful 
memorial service – Pastor Ben and Rachel, the choir, all the 
musicians, Gail Thomas for flowers, Karin for printing, the usher, 
all those who helped with the reception preparing food, set up and 
clean up – the list goes on and on.  As everyone knows, Darryl 
loved this church community and has always said that from the 
moment we walked through the doors that he felt he was home – 
and now, he truly is home. 
 

                                               Alvin Hukins 
 

The Chr is tmas Carol  Sing -Along 
Thank you to organizer Olivia Stoll and all the children who 
participated in The Christmas Carol Sing-a-long on December 
18th. The concert was completely child led and they all did a great 
job. Not only was it fun for all, but $221.73 was collected from a 
goodwill offering to support the efforts of the Together Rising 
organization to provide aid to children in Aleppo.   
 

Great job Oliva for seeing a need and working hard to make the 
concert happen! 
 

http://www.plumfund.com/


 

 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
 

Women's Bible Study will 
resume meeting on Wednesdays 
on January 18 in the Fireside 
Room at 10 AM.  We will be 
studying the Old Testament 

Book of Ruth as it relates to our individual lives.  All women are 
invited to join the group.  Questions?  Please contact Joanne 
Matson at 823-5249.   
 

 

Visit us at: https://www.facebook.com/uccseb and give us 
a thumbs up! Pastor Ben keeps our FaceBook page fresh 
and up-to-date with something new almost every day. 
Check us out! 

 
 

M I SS I O N &  OU TR E AC H SEE KI NG  NEW  M EM BERS  
 

At least 6 new members are needed to begin serving on the 
Mission & Outreach Committee beginning in February 
2017.  Four of the current members will complete 4 years of 
service next January and under church bylaws, must step down 
for at least one year.  Two others have notified me they are 
unable to continue serving due to personal circumstances. 
 

Thus, I am looking for church members interested in participating 
in our congregations Outreach efforts to the world beyond our 
doors. Persons who have never served on Mission & Outreach 
as well as former members are welcome.  We anticipate a larger 
Outreach budget in 2017 enabling us to do more than in recent 
years.  If you are curious, have questions, or know you want to 
be part of our action, contact me at rottenappleranch@aol.com or 
leave a message in the M & O mail slot in the church office. 
 

Steve Beck, Chair  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All women of the church are an innate part of Women's 
Fellowship and are invited to attend any Fellowship activity, 
whether or not they are interested in becoming further involved. 
 

We welcome participation at any time by women who have an 
interest in some or all of our activities.  Our meeting schedule is 
the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month: 
 

 

Thursday, January 12: Monthly Meeting 
 

10:30 AM – Business Meeting & Installation – Faith Chapel  
11:00 AM – Program in Fellowship Hall with Jerry & Mary 
Coleman with a presentation on Eye Health. As part of the Lions 
Club, Jerry & Mary screen the vision of pre-school children each 
spring using the “Spot” camera to aid in early detection of 
preventable vision problems. Come learn more about eye care and 
you can choose to receive an instant vision screening. Invite your 
friends – men and women – to this informative program. 
12 PM – Pot Luck Lunch – Fellowship Hall 
 

Thursday. January 26: Circle Meetings 
 

 Circles 1 & 2 – 11:30 AM – Sebastopol Senior Center for 

lunch.  Call Chris Jenkins at 829-2230 for reservations by 
Tuesday January 10".  There is a selection of 4 menu items – all 
of them delicious!  Cost is $4 for those over 60 and $6 for under 
60.  Such a bargain!  Please join us.  

 

ADULT EDUCATION SUNDAY MORNING CLASS CONTINUES 
New Start Time: 9 AM 

Please join us Sundays at 9 am in the Fireside Room for coffee 
and to discuss the scripture chosen for the sermon.  We will begin 
the discussion with a brief insight into the pastor’s view of the 
passage and pose questions for the group.  We will read the 
passage, discuss it, and then listen to the Sunday sermon with a 
little more insight and hear what the pastor has to say.   
 

You don’t need to be a Bible scholar, just have the desire to delve 
into the Bible, one scripture at a time.  We hope you will join us. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/uccseb
mailto:rottenappleranch@aol.com


 
 
 
 

 
Mission & Outreach meets on the 2nd Monday of the month.  Their 
next meeting will be on Mon, Jan 9 at 7 PM in the Fireside Room. 

C H R I S T M A S  M I N I S T R I E S  
The Sock & Underwear Tree collected 119 items that were 
delivered to those in need at Crossing Jordan, a shelter for 
women and children; 151 shoeboxes, filled with goodies for 
homeless men, were delivered to the Homeless Services Center 
in time for Christmas.  Thank you for your support providing for 
our neighbors in need.   

S A T U R D A Y  T A B L E  
On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach 
serves lunch in Fellowship Hall to our local homeless population.  
In addition to offering a hot meal, we also offer showers, laundry 
vouchers and bus passes.  If you would like to contribute to this 
effort, there are several ways to help:   
 

 Cash and check can be made out to the Community Church 
and designated for the homeless lunch 

 Soaps, shampoos and conditioner in sample or motel sizes 

 Thick tube socks, sweat shirts, jackets, etc. 

 Men’s walking/athletic shoes or boots 

 Tarps, rain ponchos, back packs 

 Disposable razors and shaving cream 

 Packaged toothbrushes & toothpaste 

 Hand sanitizer, Chapstick, insect repellent and sun screen 
 

Clothing items to do not have to be new, but they must be usable 
and clean.  Look for the collection bin in the church entry to drop 
off your donations.  Monetary donations should be left in the 
church office.  For more information or to volunteer, contact 
Joanne Matson at 823-5249or the church office at 823-2484. 

S L E E P I N G  B A G S  
Winter is here and we have had a number of requests 
for sleeping bags.  If you have a clean, useable 
sleeping bag to donate, please bring it to the church 

office and we will see that it gets put to good use.  Thank you!   

 

 
 

Sr. High School PF Grades 9-12 

Middle School PF Grades 6-8  
 

January 2017 ! !  
 

January 1 – No Youth Group 
Remember to reflect on the joys of the past, and look forward to 

the joys of the New Year! 
 

January 8 – Youth Lounge 
Possibilities Unfolding –  

Matthew 3:13-17 
Are we making our New Year’s resolutions 
possible? What can you achieve this New 

Year?   
9 -10:15 AM Middle School Meeting 

6 PM High School Hang Out    6:30 -8 PM Meeting 
 

January 15 –  11:30 AM All Youth Group Lunch 
We will be having a joint youth group lunch immediately after 
Sunday morning services for High School and any Middle School 
Youth. RSVP by Friday January 13 to Ross to ensure there is 
enough food for you and that any dietary restrictions are met: 
YouthMinistries@uccseb.org.  
 

January 22 – Youth Lounge 
Called Together – Matthew 4:12-23 

9 -10:15 AM Middle School – a special morning led by Beth 
6-8 PM High School Movie Night  The movies starts early, so 

don’t be late! 
 

January 29 – Youth Lounge 
Matthew 5:1-12 – The Vision of Beauty 

Bring forward the vision you have and make them a reality! 
9 -10:15 AM Middle School Meeting 

6 PM High School Hang Out    6:30 -8 PM Meeting 
 

Feb Camp for High School Youth Feb 18-20 in Santa Cruz 
Watch for registration info! 

M I S S I O N  &  
O U T R E A C H  

mailto:YouthMinistries@uccseb.org


 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

Communion Sunday  

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

2 3 4 

10:00 AM Church 

Staff Meeting  

5 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

6 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

7 

8 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

11:45 AM New Member Class  

6:00 PM  High School Youth  

9 

7:00 PM 

Mission & 

Outreach  

10 11 

10:00 AM Church 

Staff Meeting  

4:45 PM Handbell 

Practice  

7:00 PM 

Council/Trustees 

Joint Meeting  

12 

10:30 AM Women's 

Fellowship  

11:00 AM WF Program on 

Eye Care - open to all  

12:00 PM Women's 

Fellowship PotLuck Lunch 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

13 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

14 

11:30 AM 

2nd 

Saturday 

Lunch  

15 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

11:30 AM Middle School & High School 

Youth Lunch  

16 17 18 

10:00 AM Church 

Staff Meeting  

10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell 

Practice  

19 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

20 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

21 

22 

127th Annual Meeting  

New Members Received  

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

6:00 PM High School Youth 

23 24 25 

10:00 AM Church 

Staff Meeting  

10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell 

Practice  

26 

11:00 AM Women's 

Fellowship Circle 

Meetings at Seb Sr. 

Center  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

27 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

28 

29 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

6:00 PM High School Youth 

30 31 1 

10:00 AM Church 

Staff Meeting  

10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell 

Practice  

2 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

3 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

4 
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